  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 24, 2023
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, May 24, 2023, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 10, 2023, as written.

Mr. Joe Chauvin was recognized from GIS Engineering and gave the following report:

1. Facility and Planning requested some invoices paid by the levee district as the match. The invoices and proof of payment has been submitted and we are working on getting the funding to add the culverts and build levees. 2. Working on numerous projects have delayed the Back Levee Inspection on Reach 1 and 2 but are due. 3. Working with FEMA on levee projects to put bids out for repairs. 4.Rigid Contractors is between 100% -complete on the breakwaters and ready for final inspection. 5. Additional breakwaters on the bayside are waiting for funding. 6. The NFWF has awarded $614,000.00 to design and survey Fifi Island. Joint motion by the board to authorize GIS Engineering to design and survey Fifi Island according to the grant. 7. The Orange Lane Pump Station will be rebid in the next few months. 8. We are waiting on Cox for additional information concerning property ownership to start installing culverts. 
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission addressed the board and gave the following report: Waiting to see if we receive additional funding from the state to proceed with the pier and bulkhead project at the Commercial Dock. He thanked Mr. Camardelle for his help in trying to get this funding. The dredging of Bayou Rigaud will be complete before Memorial Day weekend. Some boating accidents have occurred and are being investigated. The Community Development’s annual garage sale will be at the port office on the Saturday of Memorial Day.
President Camardelle stated that he attended the state is working on suing FEMA and spoke in support of this suit. Thanked Jefferson Parish President Cheng and Councilmen Templet and Edwards for the drainage work being done on the island. The parish will also clean the waterways around Grand Isle. Thanked Representative Orgeron and Senator Connick for supporting our Capital Outlay Projects. Hurricane Season starts June 1st and everyone should stay weather aware at all times living in South Louisiana. He also thanked the Governor, CPRA , the commissioners, the town and port commission for working to help Grand Isle in the many projects that are current and future. 
Commissioner Besson stated that the mower needs to be put on the levee board tractor. He also stated that the yard on Chighizola Lane is cleaned.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
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